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Weekly Update 25/11/2019 
 

Many thanks to everyone who sent in a donation on Friday for the Christmas Fair. 
 
Last Wednesday, Mrs Clarke and I took 3 
School Council/ Eco Council members to the 
Modeshift Awards in York. It was a very 
successful trip as Allendale Primary School 
won Northumberland Primary School of the 
year and then at the end of the ceremony 
were announced as North East regional 
school of the year. We now go forward to 
the national finals in London next year to 
represent the North East. 
Modeshift Stars is an award that 
recognises schools’ efforts to promote 
active travel to school and address pupil safety in encouraging parents and family members to 
be considerate in their parking outside school premises. 
 
This Sunday is the Christingle, 3pm at St Cuthbert’s Church in the village. All children are 
invited to attend; our school has a song to perform and some of the Y5 children are reading 
during the service. Children should wear their school uniform. 
 
Tomorrow, thanks to PTFA funding, we have a Theatre company in school performing The 
Bluebird of Happiness. 
 
On Thursday Y4/Y5 and Y6 will be going to HBHS to take part in some art and PE workshops 
for the day. The children should come dressed in their PE kits and bring a packed lunch. 
 
Friday is late night opening in the village. The Young Notes singing group will be singing outside 
the Forge at 6pm.  
 
Next Monday, 2nd December, there is a Y5/6 cross country competition at Ovingham Middle 
School. 
 
Mrs A Hawkins 
Headteacher 


